The Galloway School PTO Board Meeting

September 08, 2004

The PTO Board Meeting started at 6:40pm.  The participants consisted of the following people:  Amy Spenrath, Lori Lehtola, Suzanne Chauvin and Grace Lauderdale.  The Meeting concluded approximately at 8:00pm.  The next PTO Board Meeting is scheduled for October 4th.

The following topics were discussed at this meeting:

1.0 August 10th Meeting Minutes Correction

1. Added September 7 for changes to the school calendar update flyer

2. Clarification to the location of Mrs. Galloway’s Fund raiser was requested: Houston Club or Houston Country Club

2.0 September 14th General Meeting

Make following announcements:

1. School needs moving boxes.

2. The fundraiser at the Houston Club will need a committee to work with Ms. Allen.

3. 3rd Thursday Coffee Hour  

Bring out PTO Event Poster at each General PTO Meeting.  Otherwise, display poster on bulletin board.

3.0 Amy’s Status 

Presented the 2004 Yearbook at the Board Meeting – Beautiful Work.  Way to go Amy!  Amy will be sending out notices to inform families to pick up their yearbook.

Amy got a good response from the committee chairs regarding this year’s budget.  She will be able to present a budget at the next General PTO Meeting.

4.0 Winter Carnival 

Suzanne Chauvin presented a status on the Winter Carnival (aka, Fall Festival).  The date has been changed to December 4.  This event will take place at the new school.  The time has not yet been decided.

The committee has been considering a Taste of Galloway food theme.  A flyer will be sent out to determine if people would be willing to prepare a variety of ethnic food items.  Lisa Bridges will be requested to coordinate this task.

An idea for fundraising is to invite vendors to sell their products or services.  They would be charged $100/space.  Galloway families/school contacts could also showcase their businesses.  Another suggestion would be to invite home-based businesses.  The committee is currently performing a feasibility study on these options.

If this event is going to be held in the morning, another activity would be “Breakfast with Santa”.  The committee is also checking if a photographer will be willing to donate his/her time to take pictures of kids with Santa.  Tickets will be sold for a photo with Santa.  The photographer could potentially earn money by selling additional photos.

5.0 Coffee Hour

Lori suggested that the first Third Thursday Coffee Hour should be on September 16.  Lori offered to go to various donut shops and negotiate on price.   Also, offered to make low carb muffins for variety – offer accepted :-)  Thanks Lori!  Grace brought up that Einstein Bros. donated (day old) bagels for the Fun Run and could get a similar offer.   The Coffee Hour could be set up in the big kitchen, but will need to confirm with Bonnie.

6.0 New Business

1.  Lori proposed selling high-quality candles from “Uncommon Sense” as a fundraiser.  She will ask if the owner would be willing to sell us the candles wholesale or at a discounted rate.  A suggestion was made to ask the owner to support the Winter Carnival by renting a space to sell the candles.

2.  Pearl suggested that the PTO run and promote the Funding Factory Recycling Program.  This program recycles ink cartridges.  The PTO Board members approved this suggestion.  Pearl will still organize this program.  She will need to inform the school of this change and inform the Financial Manager to put the checks in the Treasurer’s box.

3.  Debbie Kropp recommended that the Art Extravaganza should be a school program since it is not a fundraiser.  The school should include the associated fees in with the class fees collected at the beginning of the school year.  The PTO will continue to promote and solicit volunteers for this event.

7.0 Summary of Issues and Actions

1.  ISSUES

No new issues.  

2.  ACTIONS

	1
	Amy
	Add Student Books to PTO Event Volunteers List
	Closed

	2
	Amy
	Update the payment form of the PTO Events
	In Work

	3
	Amy & Lori
	Contact committee chairs for event budget draft
	Closed

	4
	Amy
	Contact Michelle Onorato & ask if she will organize the school programs
	Closed

	5
	Bonnie
	Ask Room Moms to designate an “official photographer” for each event
	

	6
	Bonnie
	In August, give Amy the invoice for the writing workshop
	Closed. Amy made payment

	7
	Lori
	Make (5) welcome baskets for the new teachers/staff
	Closed

	8
	Lori & Amy
	Distribute welcome baskets on 1st day of school
	Closed

	9
	Grace
	Clarify location of May Fundraiser: Houston Club or Houston Country Club
	

	10
	Grace
	Ask home-based business contacts if they would be willing to rent space at Winter Carnival & report back to committee
	

	11
	Lori
	Get permission to hold Coffee Hour in Big Kitchen
	

	12
	Lori
	Contact “Uncommon Sense” owner about fund raising possibilities
	

	13
	Amy
	Distribute Volunteer packets
	

	14
	Amy
	Distribute Payment packets
	

	15
	Lori
	Contact donut/bagel shops for Coffee Hour & negotiate cost for food items
	


